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April 29, 2014 
 
 
 
Paul Kronberger, Chief Information Officer 
Information Technology 
City-County Building, Room 500 
210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard 
Madison, WI  53703 
 
Dear Mr. Kronberger: 
 
Recently, the Brentwood Village Association sent a request for consideration as part of the “Digital 
Divide” project. I fully support the proposal and consider this an excellent location. 
As you may be aware, Madison’s Northside has many pockets of poverty that negatively affect the 
area and all of Madison. What makes this area, in particular, unique is the density and connectivity. 
 
Brentwood itself does not have a neighborhood center, but is a key part of the Brentwood 
Neighborhood Resource Team (NRT).  It is very connected to the Lakeview Library and Warner Park 
Community and Recreation Center (WPCRC), as well as fire and police stations. The City of Madison 
has made significant infrastructure investments in this area that can be utilized as part of this project. 
 
In addition to the 400 apartment units directly next to Warner Park, the general residential area 
includes significant areas of poverty. Across Packers Avenue, the Majestic Oaks neighborhood has 
over 50% poverty, the Berkley Oaks Neighborhood has 22% poverty, and directly across from Warner 
Park off of Northport Drive in District 18 has 18% and 46% poverty respectively, all within one-half 
mile from Warner Park. 
 
I believe that this is an ideal area to locate a Digital Divide pilot project: 

 Located directly on the MUFN network; 

 Located in and around an NRT; 

 High poverty rate and growing school age population; and 

 Strong community institutions such as the Northside Planning Council, Lakeview Library, 
multiple community centers and the Warner Park Community and Recreation Center. 

 
If you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at lpalm@cityofmadison.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Larry Palm 
Alder, District 12 
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